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òTo act justly, To love tenderly and To walk humbly with our Godó 

  
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Ist August 2019 

DIARY DATES 
 
 

 
Thursday 8 August 

Feast of St Mary of the 
Cross MacKillop 

 
Friday 9 August 

Nepean Zone Athletics 
 

Kinder Open 
Classroom for families 

 
Friday 16 August 

P & F Disco 
Infants 5.30-6.30pm 
Primary 7-8.30pm 

 
Wednesday 28 August 

St Nicôs Netball Gala 
Day 

 
Thursday 29 August 

Fathersô Day Stall 
 

Friday 30 August 

Fathersô Day Breakfast 
and Liturgy 

 
Monday 3 September 

Year 3 Excursion to  
MacKillop Place 

 
Friday 13 September 

Touch Football 
Stage 2 Gala Day 

 
Thursday 19 September 

Confirmation Mass, 
7pm 

 
Friday 20 September 

Footy Fever Day 
 

Wednesday 25 
September 

Grandparentsô Day 
 

Friday 27 September 

Touch Football Stage 
3 Gala Day 

 
Last day of Term 3 

 
Monday 14 October 
PUPIL FREE DAY 

 
Wed 23 ð Fri 25 October 

Year 5 Camp at Berry 
 

Wednesday 30 October 

Basketball Gala Day 
Stages 2 & 3 

 
 
 
 
 

Dear Our Lady of the Way Community, 
 
Welcome back to a new term of learning! At our morning assembly last Monday, we launched into 

the new school term with the slogan of jumping into  our learn ing and that we certainly have. 

There has been a wonderful buzz throughout the school as students and staff dived into new 
learning opportunities and units of work. Kindergarten have been to the farm and have new life 
hatching each day as they learn about living things. Our Music room has returned to its original 
home next to Year 3 and the children have loved having Mrs McGregor back from leave, sharing 
her love of the arts with the children. Already we have sent teams to the Stage 2 Soccer Gala 
day, celebrated Edward Lennonôs success at the PSSA Cross Country carnival and students 
across the school have been enjoying learning the skills of playing baseball during sport lessons.  
 
Throughout Week One our school celebrated NAIDOC Week, taking time to learn more about our 
Indigenous community and culture. To learn more about the learning experiences for each grade 
read the article later in the newsletter.  
 
As you are aware, Kindergarten has undergone a refurbishment over the summer holidays and 
into this year. The children were thrilled today as they took their first steps into their new outdoor 
learning environment and sensory garden. With just a few small additions still to come, the space 
is now open for our Kinder students to learn and play. There will also be opportunities for our 
whole school to utilise this wonderful new addition to our school. There will be an open classroom 
for Kindergarten parents to come and explore the full learning space with their children before 
assembly on Friday 9th August from 2-2:30pm. The wider community will be welcome to visit 
during our celebrations of learning following our Fatherôs Day liturgy.  
 

As we continue to learn and grow together this term we will remember to Live Respectfully,  Act  

Responsibly  and Learn Together.   
 
In partnership, 
 

Emma Mizzi  

Acting Principal 
 

       
 

 

 

OUR LADY OF THE WAY MISSION STATEMENT 

/ÕÒ ,ÁÄÙ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 7ÁÙ ÉÓ Á #ÁÔÈÏÌÉÃ ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙ ÉÎ ×ÈÉÃÈ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȟ ÔÅÁÃÈÅÒÓ 
ÁÎÄ ÐÁÒÅÎÔÓ ÎÕÒÔÕÒÅ Á ÓÅÎÓÅ ÏÆ ÐÅÒÓÏÎÁÌ ×ÏÒÔÈ ÁÓ ÔÈÅÙ ×ÏÒË ÔÏÇÅÔÈÅÒ ÉÎ Á 
ÓÁÆÅȟ ÈÁÐÐÙȟ ÃÈÁÌÌÅÎÇÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ ÆÁÉÔÈȤÃÅÎÔÒÅÄ ÌÅÁÒÎÉÎÇ ÅÎÖÉÒÏÎÍÅÎÔȢ 

 

 

 

Celebrating 40 Years of Catholic Education at Emu Plains 

MASS TIMES:  Saturday Vigil 6.00pm, Sunday 8.00am and 9.30am.  All welcome! 
 

 

mailto:OLOW@parra.catholic.edu.au


  

     Kindergarten  

enrolments  for  202 0   

Offers of enrolment for Kindergarten 2020 
have been sent out and we are in the 
process of finalising numbers.   Ensure 
your child's place at Our Lady of the Way 
by completing and returning your 

enrolment forms as soon as possible.   Once complete, please submit your 
application to the School Office.  Enrolment packs can be collected from the 
school office or downloaded from our website at 
http://www.olowemuplains.catholic.edu.au.  
 

There are limited places available in other grades.  If you are aware of 
families wishing to enrol their children, please ask them to contact the 
school office on 4777 7200.  

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS 
 

Collection for Penrith Community Kitchen: 
 

 
Thank you so much for your generosity in contributing to our Penrith Community 
Kitchen Appeal. Ten very full baskets of items were delivered during the holidays. 
All you do to support our social justice initiatives is very much appreciated. 

 
 

Feast of Mary of the Cross MacKillop Mass: 
 
Our school community will be celebrating the Feast of Mary of the Cross MacKillop 
next Wednesday August 7 at the 9:15am Parish Mass. The Year 5 teachers and 
students will be leading our Mass. You are very welcome to join us as we 
celebrate our great Australian Saint. 
 

   Pyjama Day 

Tuesday 20th  August  201 9 

In  exchange for  wearing pyjamas,  students  are  asked to  make a $2  donation .  
 

All  money raised  will  go to  th e 
St  Vincent  de Paul Winter  Appeal.    

 
This  money will  help provide  families  living in poverty  with  food,  money to  pay their  bills  and warm clothes  

for  winter .  

Carole Day 

Religious Education Coordinator 

http://www.olowemuplains.catholic.edu.au/


LEARNING NEWS 
 

OLOW Celebrates  NAI DOC Week  

Our Lady of the Way began our school term with a prayer for 
NAIDOC Week, celebrated nationally during the holidays. In 
this prayer and throughout the week, as a school community 
we celebrated our Australian Indigenous cultures. We reflected 
upon the 2019 theme VOICE - TREATY - TRUTH and how all 
Australians can unite together for a shared future. 
 

 

Year 5 and Kindergarten  played some modern version of  Indigenous  Games. 

 
 

Kindergarten  also learned  about  dot  painting  as a traditional  artform  for  some Indige nous 

groups and created  their  own artworks  on rocks  for  their  new garden.  
 

Year 2 learned  also about  dot  painting  as a traditional  artform  for  some Indigenous  groups. 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 



Year 1 created  artworks,  learning about  how symbols were used to  set  a story.  
 

        
 

Year 4 reflected  on the  2019 NAIDOC  Week poster  and theme . 
Here are some of their reflections: 

We should all share one voice.  
Acknowledge Aboriginal land. 
Pay our respect to sacred, Aboriginal land. 
We all belong, we all have the same rights. 

AWAKEN: 
Acknowledge the people of the land, empathising 
together for a shared future.  

VOICE: 
To have a say; different languages; the importance of talking & communicating; to be heard and to 
be listened to; the right to speak and the right to be listened to; everyone help to make our future 
better and speak up. 
 
TREATY: 
Treating others the way you want to be treated; treating everyone equally; agreement amongst two 
groups; acknowledging the past & looking to the future. 
 
TRUTH: 
Saying sorry; being honest; telling the truth; being fair & showing respect; true owners of the land. 

 

Year 6 spent  time  reading  traditional  dreaming stories.  They also started  a new unit  in 

Geography where  they  began exploring  natural  landforms  in Australia.  From there,  they  wrote  

their  own Dreaming stories  describing  how famous landforms  in Australia  were made. 
 
The Emus  By Marcus Skinner 
A long time ago, in the dreaming, there lived Emus that partied every night all night. 
One night the Emus of the land partied all night banging and crashing. They were partying so hard, they were pushing the 
land down. 
They soon realized their feet were under water, but that didn't stop them. The more they partied the deeper they went 
under water, but it still didn't stop them. 
They partied so hard they awoke the sky Gods making them angry, releasing all of it in a storm flooding Lake Eyre. 
The Emus ran and ran but most of them did not survive, Lake Eyre was flooding taking the Emus with it. 
That's how Lake Eyre Flooded. 
 
Roo By Shanyah Kubik 
Many years ago lived a Kangaroo called Roo.Roo and his tribe loved their lands and they didnôt want to change anything 
and all the lands and animals were happy. 
 
The land wasnôt surrounded with a lot of trees and their land was flat. It never occurred to them that they had to change 
anything or move anywhere else. Every night Roo and his tribe would come together and draw stories in the ground as a 
reminder that they have lived there for many years and that was their home. 
 
One day Roo and his tribe went to collect some food. When they came back they all came together again and thought 
about the lands and saw what they could change. Roo was angry at his tribe for what they had said about them changing 
the land, He quickly said that it wasnôt right and that it was their home and that everyone was happy. 



But when he said that his tribe didnôt listen to him so Roo went off and started jumping up and down in one spot until he 
thought he should go back to his tribe. A few days went past and Roo was still mad and he went back to where he was 
jumping and realised something was differenté there were hillsé?! He quickly went to his tribe and told them. It took a 
while for Roo to convince them to come but they finally agreed.  As soon as they saw the hills everything changed.  
Everyone was happier with their new land and it was better than before, Roo was right that they shouldnôt have thought 
about changing their land.  

 
This was many years ago and Roo and his tribe are remembered and now the humans have called the hills Mt 
Kosciuszko. 
 
How the Great Sandy Desert Was Made By Brody Green 
One day, in the dreamtime, Wakanda the frog was leaping around with glee in a luscious rainforest. 
 
While Wakanda was jumping around with his friends, they decided to play a game. The game was tip. 
 
As they were playing, Wakanda was in and he was leaping at max speed, completely unaware of the log that was in front 
of him. A few seconds later, he tripped over it and landed on poor Jimmy the frogôs big toe, which was now broken. After 
he stood up, Jimmy gathered all of his other frog friends except for Wakanda to decide what his punishment should be.  
One friend said he should go in time out, but they didnôt agree. Someone else yelled out that they should break 
Wakandaôs big toe, but they wanted a more severe punishment. Finally, Jimmy came up with the perfect idea, they shall 
hang him over the campfire and burn him. Everyone agreed. 

 
Later that night, Jimmy invited Wakanda to sit at the campfire with him, but as he entered the camp site, he noticed there 
was a stand with a rope attached. He asked why it was there, Jimmy just shrugged his shoulders. Wakanda wasnôt feeling 
right the whole night, he noticed it was a bit suspicious. Two cold hands suddenly grabbed Wakandaôs shoulders 
unexpectedly. It was two of Jimmyôs friends. They hung him up on the rope and before he even knew it, he had exploded 
into a massive pile of sand that covered the whole entire rainforest. 

 
And thatôs how the Great Sandy desert we have today was created. 
 

Year 3 ~ After  learning all about  Aboriginal  Dreaming stories  last  term,  Year 3 enjoyed  sharing 

their  stories  with  their  peers.  

 
 
KINDER EXCURSIONS TO CALMSLEY HILL FARM 
Last Thursday, Kindergarten embarked on an adventure to Calmsley Hill Farm. The excitement level was high 
as we boarded the buses and adventures throughout the day did not disappoint! 
 
We learnt many interesting facts and thoroughly enjoyed patting animals, riding on the tractor, milking a cow 
and watching the whip cracking, sheep dog and shearing shows. 
 
We would like to thank our parent volunteers who were a great help throughout the day! 
 
Some interesting facts we learnt are... 
A male donkey is called a Jack and a female donkey is called a Jenny. 
Baby rabbits are called kittens. 
Ducks and geese have webbed feet to help them paddle through the water. 
Milk is used to make cream, butter, yoghurt, cheese and lots of other yummy things. 
We can drink milk that comes from cows, goats and camels. 
The big pools of water on farms are called dams. 
Sheep dogs are very clever and very funny too! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 


